
Kean Elementary PTO Meeting November 2, 2023 
 
A meeting of the Kean Elementary PTO was held at Kean Elementary on November 2 at 6pm ET. 
 
Attendees: Holly McMorrow, Gabrielle Montgomery, Ashley Pyers, Tina Knight, Michelle Stull, Aisling Cadmus, 
Julie Abbott 
 
Holiday Shop 

• Going to continue with Fun Services 

• Possibly supplement with a few items from oriental trading 

• Tina will give Patty our chair’s contact info and confirm the holiday dates 
 
Book Fair 

• Book Fair next week  

• Parents can shop one evening during Parent Teacher conferences as well as online and are encouraged 
to review books online and help suggest books for their child 

• New chairs needed for the Spring 

• Birthday books were ordered and we think they were delivered to Brenda 

• Aisling to email teachers to create their wish list and will check how much money is left based on how 
much the birthday books cost 

 
Grandparents Day held on the day of the grade concerts 

• There will be a concert at school for the grandparents followed by snacks and that evening will be the 
after-school concert 

• Nov 15th – 4th grade King’s setup will be in her room; Legg & Boyd in hall outside of room 

• Dec 6 – 2nd & 3rd Snack table will be together with 2 separate tables. Tina, Julie, Aisling will assist 

• Mar 19th – K & 1st Snack table will be together. Michelle & Ashley will assist 
 
Winter Party 

• Movie options include holiday & non-holiday movies: Ratatouille, Finding Nemo, A Bug’s Life, Christmas 
at Mistletoe Farm, Horton Hears a Who, Noel, A Muppet Christmas movie, Santa Claus 2 & 3, Disney’s 
Meet the Robinsons 

• Check with Brittany & Barbie what they would want to decorate for 
 
Fun Run 

• Tina reviewed details from Booster Fun Run  

• Tina to reach out to Brian Polen to see if he has interest (Ohio Race Management) 

• More research to be done 
 
Library 

• Mrs. McMorrow needs something to project voice since there’s a lot of hall distraction 

• A voice amplifier that doesn’t make it too loud or distort voices 

• Students would need to be able to use too for when they read out loud to the class. 

• Looking into possible lapel type microphone  
 
Talent Show 
• Michelle working with Zuzi to get signups out and dates confirmed 

• Proofs sent earlier today 
 
Next week’s PTO meeting with Gabe will be in the library 
Meeting Adjourned ~7:30pm 


